
City Hall Municipal Complex

Major Site Plan 

(P22-339)

City Council Meeting January 23, 2023



Requested Application:

Applicant and Owner: City of Port St. Lucie

Agent: Octavio Reis, P.E., Bowman Consulting Group, INC.

Request: Approval of a site plan for the exiting City Hall Municipal Complex, allowing for

the construction of a new 39,030 sq. ft. Police Training Facility and expansion of 1,550

square feet of the Employee Health Center. The site plan also reconfigures the circulation

to limit the access to the complex from Thanksgiving Street and provide additional

landscaping along Thanksgiving Street and to the adjacent to the Employee Health

Center, among other minor changes.



Location & Aerial



Future Land Use and Zoning 
Future Land 

Use

Zoning Existing Use

Subject Property I I Existing City Hall

Surrounding Uses 

North

RL RS-2 Residential Single Family

South

CG and CL P and CN Commercial Retail and Office

East

CG and I CG and I Commercial Plaza and Community Center

West

CG and RL CG, P and 

RS-2

Residential Single Family, and Commercial 

retail and office



Proposed Project:

• The site currently contains: 72,705 square foot City Hall (Building A); 40,230 
square foot Building Department Building (Building B); 39,898 square foot Police 
Department building; 9,638 square foot Police Evidence Building; 1,940 square 
foot Employee Health Center; and a 1,557 square foot building. 

• Addition of a new 39,030 square foot Police Training Facility

• Expand of the existing Health Center by 1,550 square feet to 3,412 square feet

• Reconfigure the circulation to limit the access to the complex from Thanksgiving 
Street, and 

• Provide additional landscaping along Thanksgiving Street and to the adjacent to 
the Employee Health Center.Enhanced landscaping along the northern boundary 
line abutting Thanksgiving Street approved in lieu of an architectural wall.



Zoning Review 

• Uses are located within the Institutional zoning district, which allows
public use facilities.

• Environmental assessment report is not required for a developed
property.

• Access location (external and internal) has been reviewed by the Fire
District for safety purposes. The site plan proposes to limit existing
access from Thanksgiving Street to the City Hall Complex to the new
Police Training Facility only.

• As conditions of approval, staff recommends prior to issuance of a
building permits, a recorded unity of title for the property and a
reservation of drainage easement be recorded for Lot 14.



Traffic Impact Analysis

- Traffic Impact was reviewed by staff and found to be little to no 
impact on the existing traffic surrounding the properties. 

- Staff found the project to be in compliance with Public Works Policy 
#19-01















Recommendation

Site Plan Review Committee recommended approval at their meeting on 
December 14, 2022.


